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11/08/2024 

The Master’s Mission International 
Developers of International Disciple-making Movement Leaders 

115 Silver Street, Waterville, Maine 04901  
 
Hello from Hawasa Ethiopia, 
 
On Monday 11/04 and Tuesday 11/05 I repeated a round six training with forty highly motivated leaders that I 
have been working with for several years. These leaders from Sashemene and Hawasa have been reproducing 
trainings one through five over the years throughout southern Ethiopia with remarkable disciple and leader 
multiplication as the result. Following The Master’s Plan of Multiplication in which, one spiritual leader disciples 
and trains five or more people for a full year to be disciples of Jesus, who then each in turn disciples and trains 
five or more the next year, who disciple and train five or more each the next year and so on, multiplying disciples 
and leaders the Master’s way! All the groups being trained through TMMI in Ethiopia and Kenya have been doing 
the same thing since day one. Needless to say, we can no longer count the number of Jesus followers being 
trained and multiplied. May God bless you all for your faithful prayers, partnership, support and encouragement 
in ministry. None of this would be possible without your partnership.   
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Wednesday morning 11/06, Pastor Samson and I traveled by bus to Hawasa Airport, caught a flight to Addis 
Ababa where we boarded a connecting flight to our final training venue in Dire Dawa, located in the eastern part 
of the country near the Somali region. Tomorrow, will be day one of a two-day training. This will be our fourth 
time together and our topic will be: “The Church that Jesus is Building-Understanding our Identity and Purose.”  
 
Our training in Dire Dawa included 26 participants and concluded this afternoon, Friday 11/08. Many of the 
participants called it a life and ministry changing experience. Dire Dawa is a predominately Muslim city and 
proves to be a difficult ministry field. But the fields are white for the harvest. Our churches here are making slow 
but sure impact and are witnessing Muslims coming to Jesus. Please keep this area in your prayers. 
 

 
 
I will fly to Addis-Ababa this evening and then late Saturday I will fly from there to U.S. Praise God, I had remained 
healthy, however, I am currently battling and intestinal parasite. Thank God for antibiotics! Thank you for your 
continuing prayers, I remain very grateful for your vital participation with TMMI. 
 
Advancing His Kingdom, 
 
Pastor “Chico” 


